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Visit:       www.flypcc.org 
 

 President                                      Harry Smith 650-359-5758 flynfrog@earthlink.net  
 Vice President Charlie Wajdak     650-355-3834 charles.wajdak@gte.net 
 Secretary       Kirk Phaling   650-345-0685  
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    Membership    Ellsworth Crowell 650-591-0851  
 Editor                                                 Paul Lum      650-508-1941      ppplum@yahoo.com 
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President’s Column 
                            Harry Smith  
 
     The PCC field webcam is up and running!  We may have a 
few glitches to work out from time to time, but it is functioning 
well at this time.  We owe a special thanks to VP Charlie 
Wajdak for getting the project started, to Webmaster Greg 
Heumann for patiently testing and setting up the camera and 
software, and to many other members who donated labor, 
equipment and financial support.  If you are not already aware, 
the webcam can be accessed by going to the PCC website and 
clicking on the red webcam announcement.  The camera is set 
to update the picture every ten minutes. 
 
     The daylight hours are getting shorter, but the flying 
weather is destined to improve greatly over the next two or 
three months.  Use the field webcam to check the fog 
conditions, and use the field phone for wind speed/direction.  
Hopefully these items will prevent wasted trips to the field 
when conditions are unfavorable for flying.  As always, please 
check and double-check your equipment before flying. 
 
     It’s October, and time for the annual PCC auction of all 
your surplus R/C “stuff”.  If you know non-members who 
would like to attend as a buyer or seller, please invite them.        

     PCC Auctioneer John Bassetto and Secretary Kirk 
Phaling are working on a system, which will help the auction 
go smoothly.  Please remember that all sellers are responsible 
for contributing 10% of the selling price of their merchandise 
to PCC.  You will also want to bring some cash along because 
you may find some deals that are too good to pass up.  
 
     Because of the auction, the business meeting will be brief, 
and there will be no show-and-tell, and no raffle.  Contact 
anyone who may be interested in the auction and invite them to 
join us.  Also, be thinking about the nomination of PCC 
officers for the coming year.  Nominations take place at the 
November meeting and voting will take place at the December 
meeting.  These are volunteer types of positions and if you 
have never served as a club officer, think about it, you will 
have lots of assistance and the opportunity to give something 
back to the club.  PCC is a non-profit organization, so it’s not 
like running a large corporation!  Try it, you might enjoy it! 
 
     I’m sure there will be more information about the auction 
elsewhere in this newsletter, so I’ll see you at the auction. 
 
     Fly safely, fly often, and in that order. 
 
Harry 
 

Minutes  - September 17, 2002 
                           Kirk Phaling  
 
   The September PCC meeting was called to order by Pres.  
Harry Smith at 7:45 P.M. Three guests were present. All are 
going to join PCC. The minutes of the August meeting were 
approved as published. John Bassetto and Eric Einarsson 
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introduced the Raffle prizes. John has now graduated to use of 
a cane. One of these days soon he'll be back to normal - almost 
nine months. Good to see it going well. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
TREASURER:  This report was given by Ellsworth Crowell. 
For those new members who might wonder why specific 
figures are not listed in the newsletter:  It is not the policy of 
PCC to do that because it is possible that the newsletter can be 
read by other than PCC members.  The financial status of PCC 
is strictly a matter for PCC members only.  A member who 
can't make the meetings to hear the report can call Ellsworth. 
  
SAFETY: Paul Klahn, a former PCC President and holder of 
other PCC positions and present Safety officer moved to his 
retirement home near Groveland on Sept.21.  Paul has been an 
active and valued member of PCC for 11 years.  Paul said he 
will maintain his membership in PCC for awhile and then later 
join a club in his vicinity.  He will be able visit the PCC field 
occasionally and we'll welcome him there. 
 
   Paul had nothing to report this month.  He says "Keep 
Flying Safely". 
 
   Thank you again, Paul, for your years of service to PCC.  It's 
been a pleasure to know you. 
 
   Wally Cain volunteered to take the post of Safety Officer to 
fill out the year.  Wally is another good guy.  He is also the 
coffee man for meetings. 
 
FIELD:  Marco Pinto has the mower all back in working 
order and the mowed field looks great.  In addition to getting 
the tire fixed, the running time computer has been installed and 
the fail safe switch has been repaired.  
 
   NOTE:  Please be careful when locking the gate when 
leaving the field.  Be sure to wrap the chain around the fence 
post AND the gate upright and lock the PCC lock to the 
owners lock.  One morning recently the chain was found 
locked only around the fence post. 
 
   Bob Mariani noted that there are a number of vacation type 
homes on Martin's Beach.  Occupancy varies.  We must not fly 
over that area.  If you are flying a large plane it's easy to think 
the plane is close to you because it doesn't appear to be getting 
small - unlike the usual 40 to 60 size plane.  So, be careful and 
respect our neighbors at the beach.  We do not want any 
complaints from them. 
 
MEMBERSHIP & FLITE PROFICIENCY:  Ellsworth had 
nothing to report for the two categories. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  The Annual PCC Auction will be 
held  at the October meeting. A very short business meeting 
will be followed by the Auction.  There will be no coffee and 
donuts that night.  Basic rules for the auction:  You do not 
have to be a PCC member to sell or buy.  The seller will pay 
PCC 10 % of the selling price except no fee for anything sold 
for a dollar or under.  The buyer pays the seller directly.  If the 
seller does not want to sell his item for the high bid he can 
make one bid for what he wants.  If the bid goes no higher and 
he, in effect, buys his own item & he does not pay a selling 
fee. 
 
   The Millbrae library parking lot should be back in order for 
the October meeting. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  The Web camera phone line has been 
activated and the camera will be working soon. The field 
camera is linked to the Website. 
 
   Still no report from Ed Donlin on the possibility of having 
the Banquet at the El Rancho in Millbrae.  Harry Smith will 
call him to find out the status of that. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  None to report.  Former member 
Wayne Norman is now living in Tucson, Arizona and has 
joined an R/C club there. 
 
D.O.M .:  None this month. 
 
S.A.D.:  Ed Donlin got a S.A.D. patch (in absentia) for flying 
his trainer one time too many and having it wind up in the 
ocean.  The really SAD thing was that the motor belonged to 
Ray Squires. 
 
SHOW & TELL:  Kirk Phaling had a new Great Planes 
60 size STIK ARF.  The quality of most brands of ARFs is 
outstanding these days and the new GP STIK is one of them. 
Weighs only 6.5 lbs.  He is using the Tower .75 with a Perry 
pump for power.  Has unlimited vertical.  The Tower .75 and 
Perry pump is a great combination.  The Stik has flown and 
flies great - just as STIKS do. 
 
   Jeff Obertelli had a seaplane ARF.  A SeaMonster .60.  The 
hull is fiberglass back the step and the cowl is also fg but Jeff 
said it is not the greatest fitting.  It comes with wheels to allow 
it to be flown off land but Jeff does not expect to do that. 
 
   Wally Cain showed his new Tower Kaos .40.  Said the 
covering was badly wrinkled.  Took a long time to get them all 
out.  Outside of the wrinkles, Wally likes the way it went 
together and says it flies very well. 
 
   Grant Sawai and Eric Einarsson each showed their 
Gremlin combat wings.  Looking good. 
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   Jake Chichilitti has designed a trimotor using .25 engines. 
Has a symetrical 80 inch wing.  The fuse and wing were "In-
the-Bones. Very good looking so far.  Question-Will he put it 
on floats later? 
 
   Ed Bussing showed his now completed 1/20 scale Sopwith 
Camel which he scratch built.  Has floats to fly at Lake 
Hennesy. 
 
   Alonzo Richardson is building a twin engine warbird with 
retracts and retract doors.  He wanted to be able properly 
sequence the wheel and door operations.  He showed a neat 
little unit made by Jomar which will allow him to do just about 
whatever he wants.  The unit is about the size of a small 
receiver and plugs into the retract slot of a receiver. 
 
   The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. and was followed by the 
Raffle.  
 
   Raffle winners were: Jake Chichilitti, Harry Smith, Dave  
Santana (twice-and Allie  wasn't there), Scott Eustace, Wally 
Cain, Bob Brooks, Alonzo Richardson, Ellsworth Crowell, 
and our young guest (who also acted as ticket pickerouter and 
is going to join PCC). 
 
Kirk  
 

Treasurer’s Column 
                         Ellsworth Crowell 
 
     Hi P.C.C. members.  By now you should have received 
your A.M.A. Renewal Notice for 2004.  Don’t wait.  Send 
your payment in to A.M.A. right away.  Sometimes they take a 
long time to send you your new card.  You must present your 
2004 A.M.A. card in order to renew your P.C.C. membership.  
So mail it in now! 
 
Ellsworth  
 

Editor’s Column 
                                                                                Paul Lum 
 
     Yes, sad to say, Paul Klahn is leaving us.  Paul was 
always a person who had something say.  And he has done a 
lot for our club.  We owe him!!  I hope Paul will visit his 
daughter often and bring his airplane with him so he can fly 
with us.  Take care Paul.  Thank you!  We’ll miss you. 
 
    Well, I enjoyed myself in Hawaii.  During Septembers, the 
tradewinds stop or even reverse their direction, bringing the 
humid warm winds from the South.  In other words, it was hot 
humid and muggy.  But flying is probably best during this 
month because…very light winds.  For some reason, the 
airplane seems to hang a lot better than it does in the Bay Area.  

I thought humid air is supposed to make flying more difficult.  
A full size helicopter pilot, Tim Hurley, thinks it has 
something to do with humidity increasing the efficiency of the 
engine.   (Tim Hurley is a National Guard helicopter pilot 
who’s shipping out to Afghanistan.  Here’s wishing him well.  
He’s a super nice guy and good pilot.) 
 
   But boy did fuel prices in Hawaii jump.  Last time I bought 
fuel, it was $13.75 a gallon, if bought by the case.  This time, it 
was $16.99.  OUCH!  Over $20 if bought one gallon at a time.  
I did a lot of very tight and close in flying to conserve fuel.  
Praise be to Ellsworth!!! 
 
   While there, Harry informed me that our webcam was up 
and running.  I click onto the website and… WOW!!!  I 
couldn’t believe my eyes.  I could see our field  and from 
2,000+ miles away.  Simply amazing.  But when I first looked 
at the pictures, I though the camera was focused on the ravine 
just south of the roadway.  Now I realize that the camera is 
located on the barn and you can see the runway and the pit area 
way off in the distance.  Remember!   The purpose of the 
webcam is to provide a view of the flying conditions at the 
field.  In particular, to show us how foggy it is.  Not who’s 
flying at the field.  It’s another clue about the flying conditions 
at our field.  So, with the wind speed and direction over the 
telephone and the webcam showing the fog condition, the 
number of wasted trips will be greatly reduced.  Collectively, I 
wonder how much money our member will save because of 
not having to make those wasted trips down to the field on 
those foggy days?  Our wives and families will benefit from 
this.  We’ll better know whether we should stay home and do 
chores around the house.  So our neighbors will benefit too.   
Thanks to Charlie Wajdak’s hard headedness (for sticking 
with this project for soooo long) and to Greg Heuman’s  smart 
headedness (for being able to figure it out), we can now reap 
the benefits.  Also putting in time and effort were Lou 
Fontenot, Dennis Lowry and Bob Mariani.  Thanks guys!   
 
     Hope you guys are going to make the auction.  John 
Bassetto usually puts on a show all by himself.  Even if you’re 
not going to buy or sell anything, you’ve just got to come 
down and watch John do his thing.  He is a real clown.  (But 
bring your checkbook, just in case you see something neat.)   
 
     If you’re going to sell something, don’t forget to tape a little 
note onto the item you’re selling with a brief description.  Like 
the name of the model, size of engine required, number of 
servos.  This’ll make things a lot easier on John and might 
make a potential bidder more willing to bid.   
 
   Finally, it’s that time of the year again.  PUMPKIN 
FESTIVAL.  For us long time PCC members, we know that 
this is the worst time of the year because of the traffic caused 
by people visiting the pumpkin patches and, horror of horrors, 
the Pumpkin Festival.  Get to the field before 10:00 a.m. and 
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be prepared for the traffic heading home. 
 
Paul 
 
Newsletter Submission Deadline: Third Tuesday Before The 
Next Meeting! 
 

Upcoming Events 
 
October 
       7   PCC Board Meeting, 7:00PM 

15 Club Meeting, 7:30PM, Millbrae Library, and                   
          annual club auction 

      19   Gremlin/Combat flying @ field 
      25   Float Plane Fly @ Lake Hennessey* 
 
  November 
      16   Gremlin/Combat flying @ field 

19 Club Meeting, 7:30PM, Millbrae Library,  
          nominations for new club officers 

      29   Float Plane Fly @ Lake Hennessey* 
 
  December 

16 Club Meeting, 7:30PM, Millbrae Library –  
        Election of Officers and "Member of  
       the Year" 

 

Pictures  
 
You can view these in color at    www.flypcc.org 

 
 

 
Paul Klahn running up his Hangar 9 Utra Stick.  We’ll miss 
Paul.  Come back and visit us often, Paul! 
 

Caught in action by the Webcam.  Fog descending on our field. 
 

In Hawaii, former member Chuck Sanson and Joe Menchevez.  
Joe is a really good flyer and a loooong timeflyer.
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Next Meeting:   Wednesday,  October 15 , 200  


